LICENSING COMMITTEE

WEDNESDAY 28 MAY 2008 AT 3.05 PM

PRESENT:
Councillor Morton (Chairman) Councillors Bainbridge, Bell, Boaden, Mrs Farmer, Mrs Fisher, Mrs Parsons, Scarborough, Mrs Styth, Tootle, Mrs Vasey and Wilson

LC.18/08
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

There was no apologies for absence submitted.

LC.19/08
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

LC.20/08
UPDATE ON LICENSING ACT 2003

The Licensing Officer presented report LDS.41/08 giving Members an update on the applications under the Licensing Act 2003.

The Licensing Officer reported on the application figures and stated that there were 9 applications for variations of licences pending.

He stated that the entertainment market in the City had reached a peak with a number of licensed premises either being sold on for another use or standing empty due to lack of business.  It was understood that other venues were also finding trading conditions difficult at this time.  A recent survey by a local newspaper had reported that there was 12 licensed premises in Carlisle with ‘For Lease’ signs displayed and feedback from the trade gave the current economic climate and cheaper drink in supermarkets as the reasons for the drop in business.

The Carlisle and Eden Best Bar Scheme reported to this committee previously, had received a good response from the City Centre and Penrith town centre.  Carlisle had received 23 applications out of a possible 45 and Penrith 13 out of a possible 20.   Unfortunately 4 premises in Carlisle had withdrawn due to total or partial closure of their business.  The awards ceremony took place on 20 May 2008.

Members of the Committee thanked the Officers involved in the Best bar None for their excellent work and commented that the presentation evening was excellent and well managed.

RESOLVED –  That Report LDS.41/08 be noted.

LC.21/08
GAMBLING ACT 2005 – APPLICATION UPDATE

The Licensing Officer presented report LDS.42/08 giving Members an update on applications made under the Gambling Act 2005.

The Licensing Officer reported that the majority of applications received had been ‘fast track’ applications for existing premises.  He highlighted the licence figures as at 16 May 2008.

The Licensing Officer added that the transition period for gaming machine permits would last for three years or until their permit under the old legislation expires.  Additional checks must be made to ensure that the machine categories comply with the new legislation and the permit was in the name of the LA 2003 premises licence holder.

Officers were visiting local gambling premises to meet managers and answer any queries under the new legislation and were also carrying out inspections, some in conjunction with the regional Compliance Manager from the Gambling Commission.

The Licensing Officer highlighted the national issues which may have local impact.

RESOLVED – That Report LDS.42/08 be noted

(the meeting ended at 3.10pm)

